
 
  

MEMO 
 
Date: September 27, 2024 

 
To: All Shared Health Employees  
 
From:  

 
Gerry Gattinger, Interim Chief Human Resources Officer 
 

Re: Union Strike Potential 
 
 
As you likely are aware, Manitoba’s Unions Representing Community and Facility 
Support Workers throughout much of the province have issued Strike Notice with an 
effective date of October 8, 2024 at 6:00 a.m.  

While talks continue, planning is underway to limit disruption to our patients, residents 
and clients in the event of a work stoppage. 

Essential Service Agreements are being reviewed in each affected area, with the 
primary goal of limiting disruption and maintaining essential health services.  

We understand you will have many questions about what this potential work stoppage 
may mean for patients, residents and clients as well as for your role and work. We are 
committed to keeping you informed as information is available.  

In the coming days, more information will be shared with you, including more detailed 
information about preparations underway and the anticipated impact to non-essential 
services.  

Thank you for your understanding and patience.  
 
  
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Gerry Gattinger 
Interim Chief Human Resources Officer 
Shared Health 
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